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School Website:  sjvkailua.org 
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Dear Parish Family, 
 

The readings this Sunday call us to be inclusive. Realizing that they were closely associated 
with Jesus and were in quite a privileged position with healing powers, the disciples were not 
happy when they saw a man who was not a disciple cast out evil spirits. They were obviously 
quite jealous and indignant. They even tried to stop the man from doing a good thing. But 
Jesus tells them: "You must not stop him: … Anyone who is not against us is for us." It is very 
easy for a chosen group to become elitist, to claim for itself a monopoly of doing good.  

Yes, we Christians believe that the Church is God’s special way of revealing himself to the 
world. But we really cannot go on to claim that therefore God, His truth and goodness is only 
to be found in the Church; that only among our ranks can people be "saved".  

The truth is that God is doing his work through all kinds of people. In any government and 
society there are many good, dedicated and patently honest people who really serve the 
public. During the many catastrophes, natural and man-made, that have struck our world, we 
find people of faiths and no faith coming together. Surely God is present and working 
through such people. Christians clearly have no monopoly on loving others. And we can add 
that wherever there is true justice being practised, there is God; wherever there is true 
freedom being promoted or defended, there is God; wherever there is a person, perhaps a 
total stranger from another race or culture, who acts as a true brother or sister to any of us, 
there is God, and so on… We are all called to be truly embracing that which is truly good and 
become a brother or sister to one another in God’s love. 

In Christ, 

Fr. Peter    

Twenty-Sixth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time, Year B 

September 26, 2021 

 

seven times.” 



Saint John Vianney Parish, a Christian Community  
in the Roman Catholic tradition, motivated by the 

love of God, provides opportunities in worship, 
education, ministry and outreach for its 

parishioners and the community at large. 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday:  8:30am to 12:30pm 

Tuesday—Friday:  8:30 am— 4:00 pm 

Saturday:  Closed 

Church is now open from 8:30am—10:30am for private 

prayer and devotion, Monday thru Friday 

Welcome New parishioners:   
  please register at the parish office. 
 
Aloha Departing parishioners:  please  advise the parish office of 
your  departure date. 
 
AED   Available  at back of church in cabinet under Divine 
Mercy picture and on parish lanai at school doors. 

Pastor   Fr. Peter Miti 
 
Permanent Deacons 
Clarence DeCaires   Jerry Tokars   Walter Yoshimitsu—Retired 
 

Parish Administrator   Gail Browne  
 

Music Ministry    Robert Mondoy 
 

Maintenance     Glenn Chong 
 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) 
 Kamalani Rodrigues 
 

Religious Education—Steffanie Beissel, Director 
         Pre-School & Elementary  
      Youth Ministry 
   
Sacrament of Baptism and Sacrament of Marriage 
 Please refer to website for information or   
 call the Parish Office: 808-262-8317 
 

Annulment   Fr. Peter Miti, Deacon Jerry Tokars &  
                     Mary Duddy 
  
Sick and Homebound (Communion/Anointing of the Sick) 
 Call the Parish Office:  808-262-8317 
 

Funerals    
 Call the Parish Office before making arrangements 
 with the mortuary. 
 

Online Giving  Go online to:  
                     saintjohnvianneyhawaii.org 
 

PARISH SCHOOL  Website:  sjvkailua.org 
 Phone: 808-261-4651  Fax:  808-263-0505 
  
Principal:    Caryn DeMello 
Administrative Assistant:  Annie Chee 
Director of Finance:  Sheryl Caldeira 

Sunday Liturgy of the Eucharist 
 Saturday:  5:00 pm   

 Sunday: 7:00 am, 9:00 am, 11:00 am 
Hearing assistance devices available. See ushers. 

 
Weekday Liturgy of the Eucharist 
Tue,  Wed, Thu, Fri, Sat: 8:00 am 
Monday: Communion Service 8:00 am 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 

After Saturday 8:00am Mass  
and by appointment only 

 
 

 
 

 

Apologetics Without Apology 

Year of Reading the Bible 

 

Numbers 11:25-29; James 5:1-6; Mark 9:38-43, 45, 47-48 

Scriptural Background: This Sunday’s Gospel is 
a continuation of last week’s reading (Mark 9:30-
37).The disciples, rebuked by Jesus in their 
attempt to claim for themselves a prominent place 
in his Kingdom, resort to attacking a man who, 
while not of their own circle, is performing 
exorcisms in Jesus’ name. Due to their own 
recently failed attempt at this type of healing 
(Mark 9:14-29), they may have felt a little 
insecure! Jesus urges tolerance for those who are 
not opposing him and, in a certain way, honor his 
name by acknowledging its power. He goes on to 
relate this to how all of his disciples (the “little 
ones”) should be treated. He makes it abundantly 
clear that this is a serious matter with either 
reward (verse 41)—or dire consequences. 
Gehenna, or Valley of Hinnom, (to which Jesus 
refers in verses 43-45) was a small ravine outside 
of Jerusalem where during Israel’s early history, 
child sacrifice had been offered to pagan gods, 
even by one of Israel’s particularly evil kings, 
Ahaz (2 Chronicles 28:1-3). In Jesus time, as an 
unclean place, it was a dump where rubbish 
burned night and day, and had become proverbial 
as a metaphor for eternal punishment (Jeremiah 
7:30-33). 

Questions for Reflection: 

● Looking at the Second Reading: how have you 
used your personal resources—such as money, 
influence, talent, or time—for the benefit of 
others? How might you seek God’s wisdom to 
learn how you should use your resources? 

● What does Jesus’ application of the image of 
Gehenna tell you about the seriousness of how 
he regards the sin of scandal? 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.amazon.ca%2FNew-Catholic-Bible-Truth-Society%2Fdp%2F1860824668&psig=AOvVaw2KJSWaPkbQpacVjIwgX2FV&ust=1608429281809000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCOin4JP22O0CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAn


Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

YEAR B 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/092621.cfm 

Reading 1         Numbers 11:25-29 
 

The LORD came down in the cloud and spoke to 
Moses. 
Taking some of the spirit that was on Moses, 
the LORD bestowed it on the seventy elders; 
and as the spirit came to rest on them, they prophesied. 
Now two men, one named Eldad and the other Medad, 
were not in the gathering but had been left in the 
camp. 
They too had been on the list, but had not gone out to 
the tent; 
yet the spirit came to rest on them also, 
and they prophesied in the camp. 
So, when a young man quickly told Moses, 
"Eldad and Medad are prophesying in the camp, " 
Joshua, son of Nun, who from his youth had been 
Moses’ aide, said, 
"Moses, my lord, stop them." 
But Moses answered him, 
"Are you jealous for my sake? 
Would that all the people of the LORD were prophets! 
Would that the LORD might bestow his spirit on them 
all!" 

Gospel       Mark 9:38-43, 45, 47-48  
 

At that time, John said to Jesus, 
"Teacher, we saw someone driving out 
demons in your name, 
and we tried to prevent him because he 
does not follow us." 
Jesus replied, "Do not prevent him. 
There is no one who performs a mighty 
deed in my name 
who can at the same time speak ill of 
me. 
For whoever is not against us is for us. 
Anyone who gives you a cup of water 
to drink 
because you belong to Christ,  
amen, I say to you, will surely not lose 
his reward. 

"Whoever causes one of these little 
ones who believe in me to sin, 
it would be better for him if a great 
millstone 
were put around his neck 
and he were thrown into the sea. 
If your hand causes you to sin, cut it 
off. 
It is better for you to enter into life 
maimed 
than with two hands to go into 
Gehenna, 
into the unquenchable fire. 
And if your foot causes you to sin, cut 
if off. 
It is better for you to enter into life 
crippled 
than with two feet to be thrown into 
Gehenna. 
And if your eye causes you to sin, pluck 
it out. 
Better for you to enter into the kingdom 
of God with one eye 
than with two eyes to be thrown into 
Gehenna, 
where 'their worm does not die, and the 
fire is not quenched.'" 

Reading II        James 5:1-6 
Come now, you rich, weep and wail over your 
impending miseries. 
Your wealth has rotted away, your clothes have become 
moth-eaten, 
your gold and silver have corroded, 
and that corrosion will be a testimony against you; 
it will devour your flesh like a fire. 
You have stored up treasure for the last days. 
Behold, the wages you withheld from the workers 
who harvested your fields are crying aloud; 
and the cries of the harvesters 
have reached the ears of the Lord of hosts. 
You have lived on earth in luxury and pleasure; 
you have fattened your hearts for the day of slaughter. 
You have condemned; 
you have murdered the righteous one; 
he offers you no resistance. You ask but do not receive, 
because you ask wrongly, to spend it on your passions. 



Stewardship of  

Treasure 

Offertory: Our weekly 

donations for September 
4-10 was $9364 and 11-
17, 2021 was $5609 and 

the weekly budget is $8,010.  We had a surplus 
of $1354 and a deficit of  $2401. 

MAHALO for your continued SUPPORT  to 
GIVE. If you give online, keep giving online, 
and if you give by envelope, you can mail or 
drop off your donation at the Parish  Office or 
place in the Slot Box. 

 
Next Week 

Twenty-Seventh Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 
October 3, 2021 

 
 

 
 
Reading I Genesis 2:18-24 
Reading II Hebrews 2:9-11 
Gospel  Mark 10:2-16 

School News  
by Earl Walker         
 
A team of teachers are 

preparing our 6th-
8th grade students to 
participate in KeikiCo, a 
business plan contest 
hosted by American Savings Bank.  The 

venture is a fantastic opportunity for our 
students to learn entrepreneurial skills and 
business writing.  They will work with 
professionals and build connections to the 

community. It also will help to develop 
communication skills and financial literacy 
and possibly win a monetary prize for our 
school.  Students who participated in this 
program in 2017 obtained a $10,000 award 

for the school, which was used for facility 
repairs.  The goal of this venture is to 
develop a partnership with ASB allowing us 
to apply for grants and request service 
projects in the future. 

Our school is looking for help in the 
kitchen, serving lunch and assisting with 

cleaning after. No experience needed. Work 
hours are 10 a.m.-1 p.m. on school days 
only. If anyone is interested, please contact 
the school office at (808) 261-4651. 

 

Sunday September 26 Priesthood Sunday 
  Religious Education Classes  
 
Monday September 27 
8:00 am Communion Service 
9:00 am Acts Study Program 
6:30 pm  Youth Online Bible Study 
7:00 pm RCIA 
 
Tuesday September 28 
8:00 am Mass 
 
Wednesday September 29 
8:00 am   Mass 
 
Thursday September 30 
8:00 am Mass 
9:00  am Rosary Making  
7:00 pm Acts Study Program 
 
Friday October 1 
8:00 am Mass 
11:00 am  Funeral Mass for Agnes Alcover 
 
Saturday October 2 
8:00 am Mass followed by 
  Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
8:30 am  Reconciliation 
 
Sunday October 3 
 

Note:  Subject to change. 
 

PARISH CALENDAR 

https://www.bing.com/newtabredir?url=L2ltYWdlcy9zZWFyY2g%2fcT1tYWhhbG8rY2xpcCthcnQraW1hZ2UmaWQ9QzZDMkEyRjMyRDc1MUFFMkYxMERFNTU1RTAyNEM5MEIxRTE5RTE3QyZGT1JNPUlRRlJCQQ%3d%3d&be=1


For the Healing of 
Ruth Alves 

Doug Barbieto 
Edward Balderston 

Jim Balderston 
Sydney  Bennett 

Susan Briggs 

Stacy Carnes 
Rod Castanha 
Sandy Chong 

Eleanor Dodds 
Barbara Fields 

Jacci Hagen 
Kathleen Heirakuji 
Keone & Deborah 

Johnson 
Myungoc Le 

Jonathan & Malina 
Lewsczuk 

Elizabeth Libby 
Buck  Marcum 

Milton McAngus 
     Melia Meier 
Michael Miti 

Patrick Miyachi 
Trish Robertson 

Herbert Rodrigues 
John Sutton 

Sharon Sweat 
Gabrielle Taylor 

David Teves 
Gordon Wong 

 
The homebound 

 

and for the repose of 

soul of Agnes Alcover, 

Gail Browne, Adeline 

Cabral, Krissie Mattis 

and Adel Vasconcellos. 

Dear fellow stewards in the Vineyard of 
the Lord, 

“The Lord gave, the Lord has taken 
away…” ( Job 1:21). 

It is with deep sorrow and sadness to 
announce the passing of our 
Administrator, Gail Browne, on 
September 22, 2021 after she had an open 
heart surgery on Monday, September 20, 
2021. Please pray for the happy repose of 
her soul and for the healing of her family 
for this sudden loss. 

Funeral arrangements will be announced 
when details become available to us. In 
the meantime, let us continue to pray for 
each other during this difficult 
transitional period. 

Blessings to you all. 

Fr. Peter  

Rest in Peace 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=healing+prayer+clip+art&id=B89B5690B8700F7D8B667D6EE66A1BE75AFB7711&FORM=IQFRBA


 
 

What is Priesthood Sunday? 

Priesthood Sunday is a special day set aside to honor priesthood in the United 

States. It is a day to reflect upon and affirm the role of the priesthood in the life 

of the Church as a central one. This nationwide event is coordinated and sponsored by 

the US Council of Serra International. 

When is Priesthood Sunday celebrated? 

Priesthood Sunday is celebrated on the last Sunday of September (September 26, 2021).  

Why is Priesthood Sunday important? 

Priesthood Sunday specifically honors priests, without whom the Mass could 

not be offered and Sacraments could not be celebrated. 

Priesthood Sunday is a personal celebration for parishes and for those who cultivate close 

working relationships with their priests.  It is a special day to express gratitude, and thank 

and honor priests in unique ways. 

It is essential to note that the number of priests and ordinations in the United 

States has steadily declined in the past 50 years. The number of parishes without a 

resident priest pastor has sharply increased in the same period of time. The men who an-

swer the call to priesthood are special indeed, and are working harder than ev-

er before. 

How we will celebrate Priesthood Sunday at St. John Vianney Kailua 

• View a picture collage display at church this weekend. 

• The general intercession prayers at Mass this weekend are dedicated to the priesthood. 

• The general assembly will bless Fr. Peter Miti at Mass. 

• View a special video of Fr. Peter on the parish YouTube channel. 

• Show aloha to Fr. Peter for his vocation as Priest. 

https://serraus.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/08/PSUNenglishlogonodate-large.jpg


 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

"The face of St. Vincent de Paul in St. Teresa of Calcutta (Mother Teresa)" 

The month of September is very dear to the Vincentians world-wide, because during this 
month the feasts of our founders St. Vincent de Paul, and 200 years later the society 
founder Bl. Frederic Ozanam are celebrated along with the feast of Mother Teresa of 
Calcutta, who like St. Vincent believed in putting into practice the teachings of Jesus 
Christ. She is the twentieth century's version of Saint Vincent de Paul (1581-1660), 

In today’s gospel Jesus tells his disciples: “Anyone who gives you a drink of 
water because you belong to Christ will not, I assure you, go without his 
reward.” On September 27, the Church will celebrate the feast of St. Vincent 
de Paul. The members of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul are on the front 
line in laboring for the poor, they are among the first to know their real 
needs. 

Is there a neighbor or friend of yours who is in temporary need because of a loss of a job 

or an illness? Please suggest they leave a message for the Society of St. Vincent de Paul 

at 808 456-7837…we want to help! 

Think about joining us! The Society needs more volunteers. To join just indicate your 
interest online at the parish website or leave a message for us in the parish office or email 
us at:  stvincentdepaul@rcchawaii.org   A member will contact you.   

Donations too, are always a very welcome surprise and necessity.  One may donate online 
at the parish website click on the button for St. Vincent de Paul.  You may also donate 
directly by check to the Society of St. Vincent de Paul and mail to 920 Keolu Drive, 
Kailua 96734, or take to the parish office labeled St, Vincent de Paul, where it will be  put 
in our mailbox.   

Thank you, blessings and allow God to guide your heart. St. Vincent de Paul Society 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul, Windward Oahu Conference 

St. John Vianney Parish 
920 Keolu Drive 

Kailua, HI 96734 





First Saturday Eucharistic Devotion 
Saturday, October 2 after the 8 a.m. Mass 



The continuing rise of COVID-19 cases and its heart-breaking effects led to two Faith Action town 
hall meetings in September. There, members expressed their heartfelt concerns about the pandemic 
and shared ideas on how people of faith will be heard by the Governor.  The result is a letter to the 
Governor. Below is a short version. The complete letter is at this website, faithactionhawaii.org.  
 

A Letter to Governor Ige From Faith Action: “Translating Belief of Love into Action” 

Dear Governor Ige, 

   As faith communities in Hawai‘i, we recognize the pain — physical, emotional, economic, 
and spiritual — being felt by many as a result of Covid19.  

   We know there are no easy answers. We know the foundation of all our religious beliefs is 
love — love for our Creator and for our neighbors as ourselves. Thus we feel compelled to 
take personal action and encourage additional action from you. 

   Translating belief into action, we pledge to become more vocal and more visible, and to take 
some or all of the following measures in the weeks and months ahead: 

● Support mandatory vaccination as we preach from our pulpits the importance of showing 
love for our neighbors by getting vaccinated.  We deny religious exemptions. 

● Maintain all safety protocols, even though churches are exempt from some limits. 
● Encourage sharing of stories among our members, to address fears or misconceptions about 

vaccination. 
● When possible, open our church facilities as sites for vaccinations. 
● Promote health literacy to help ourselves understand the facts of viruses 
● Support expanded or complete shutdown of the state, when needed to save lives. 

We also encourage you, as Governor, to take additional actions for the good of the state.   

● Work with the State Board of Education to improve the safety of schools for our keiki 

● Reduce barriers to Covid testing  

● Step up special efforts with those populations where mortality rates are high (Filipinos, 
Native Hawaiians, Pacific Islanders;  empower their leaders to share accurate health 
information 

● Send the message repeatedly that exemption from vaccination does not exempt you from 
the consequences of being unvaccinated (i.e., you cannot access any setting where 
vaccination is required) 

● Impose a complete shutdown, if Covid numbers continue to rise to dangerous levels. 

Thank you for reading this letter.  

Sincerely,  

Ikaika Hussey 

Faith Action President 












